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An open letter apologising for abuse in care

On behalf of Presbyierian Supporil Oiago (PSO) we pubiiciy apoiogise for the suffering and harm
experienced by children who were in our care. As Chair and Chief Executive we piedge to lead PSO in
responding to and iearning from this i'ragic pari of our nisi'ory.

The Royai Commission of inquiry into Abuse in Care confirmed the terrible experiences of some children in
PSO's care, at our residential children's homes. Througn meei’ing with peopie who have come forward, we
have learned that some of those we trusted to care for children, inflicted harm on them. For these children,
the experience of home was one of fear, hatred and loneliness that words can't describe. Thraugh PSO's
negied we cieariy failed some children at critical moments in their lives. We know that the impacis of these
experiences can be iifeiong and profound. This included making it harder for them to find and nurture iouin_q
adult reiaﬁonsnips. We will have pui some at risk of dependency on drugs and alcohol. We depiore every
instance that caused harm to these children and we are deeply sorry that it happened.

Further, we are aware that we have made the process of nealing more difficult still, by denying those in our
care imporiaml information held about their young lives, when records were desiroyed in 2017-18. We know
how impori’am‘ such records are, not jusi to those who spem‘ pari’s of their childhood in our care but to their
families. These records beionged to those who were in our care, some of whom experienced harm. We fu”y
accepi that Hiey should not have been desiroyed and we lament that those impom‘amL links to the p051l have

been IOS+.

Our Board continues to review our poiicies and processes to ensure safeig, speciﬁ'ca”y in iigh'i‘ of the
Commission's repori. We are committed to iearning from the rep0r+ and better undersianding how we can
continue to minimise the poiem‘ial for abuse of vulnerable peapie in our care, iiuing our values of ini’egriiy,
respeci, courage, manaaki and aroha.

PSO has offered support and care in the community to hundreds of thousands of families and people for well
over a ceniury. We are and will continue to be steadfast in our commitment to seruing the communiig we
have been a pari of for so iong.

AS we con'i'inue 'ILO respond we are 9!‘01"8{“’ ‘)COP 'i'he ongoing prayers and encauragemeni’ from our communihj
and especia”y from some O'F 'H’le Uery peopie fOf‘ wnom we failed in our dui’y D'F care.

We have been deeply moved by the courage of those who have come forward and we encourage peaple who
experienced harm o contact us. We undertake to respond with care and compassion in the hope that through
listening and understanding we can work with you towards redress and with your insights, strive fo ensure

that the actions and decisions of the pas1l never happen again.
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